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ANZAC Day Centenary 1914-2014 
 

This year marks the 100
th
 anniversary of the beginning of 

the Great War, WW I, from 1914 to 1918. Australia was a 
fairly newly minted nation back then, when the on 1

st
 

January 1901, the six Australian colonies federated, 
forming the Commonwealth of Australia, as we are today.  
Within the short period of that historic occasion Australian 
and New Zealanders responded to the tumultuous events 
in far-off Europe and willingly went to war. We all now 
remember and honour those who died in those distant 
muddy fields and in that bomb and bullet ravaged 
countryside, far from family and home. So many who did 
return were scarred, both physically and mentally and so 
many also reiterated that it was a horror that should not 
be revisited again. Whenever I visit the various parts of 
our beautiful country I find that there are parks and 
gardens which have been created, as memorials, for all 
those men and women who never came home again and 
in each of those places I am always affected by the 
pervasive sense of loss and longing. Perhaps it‟s the 
mournful sound of the wind in the ever-present pines, or 
the knowledge of the loss that so many must have felt 
that seems to be in the very air itself that has such a 
profound impact. That‟s when I also think back on what it 
may have been like for my grandfathers too. You see 
both of them were also involved in that same European 
conflagration, the difference being that they were 
Germans; one of them in the army and the other in the 
navy. Germany, like all the other nations involved, had 
both a „standing armed force‟, but also called upon or 
enforced conscription into the armed services. One of my 
grandfathers was already in the navy, prior to the war, but 
the other was conscripted. I never knew either of them as 
they had already passed away before I was born, but not 
through any consequence of WW I.  They did survive that 
devastating conflict, but the impact on their lives and the 
lives of their families is no different to those of the 
ANZACs. 
 

I guess all I‟m trying to say is that the consequence of war 
reverberates through the generations on all sides and 
those hard won and bloody lessons don‟t seem to be 
retained or carried forward very far, as we saw when 
WWII erupted shortly after the „war to end all wars‟, 
followed by equally devastating conflicts in post-war 
China and then in Korea, Malaysia, Vietnam and the 

more recent conflicts in the Middle East. Australia is a 
country that has been built, to some greater or lesser 
extent, on the back of our immigrant intake and heritage, 
as much as those who have been born here. They came 
to Australia probably in part to escape the madness of 
war that had torn Europe asunder. They too had suffered 
loss, or were injured or wounded by these world wars, as 
much as the families of our own ANZAC soldiers.  
 

We now reflect back on an era when our current social 
and economic allies were once our sworn enemies, when 
we saw some nations as evil and reprehensible. 
We can reflect on the loss, sacrifice and courage of our 
ANZACs who gave their lives and honor their memory, 
but we should also perhaps take a moment to consider 
that war is indiscriminate, mostly random when it comes 
to its victims and that there are other families, who were 
on the „other side‟, who are also grieving the loss of loved 
ones.  
 

In war there are no winners. Lest we forget. 
 

Paul Heck 
 

 

 CHERRY CHATTER 
COMMITTEE MEETING 

 
The next meeting of the Cherry 
Chatter will be held on 

Wednesday 7
th
 May 2014 at the home of Margaret and 

Peter Macks 
 

All articles to be received at least 2 days before. 
  
 
 
 
 

 
Rainfall for March 2014    36.6 
Rainfall for March 2013    33.6 
Average rainfall for March   38.4 
 
Total Rainfall to the end of March 2014 134.6 
Total rainfall to the end of March 2013  73.8 
Average rainfall to the end of March  95.7 
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BOB SUCH MP 
 

Our thoughts, prayers and best wishes go to Bob Such 
and his family after hearing of his sudden emergency 
operation. Bob has been a wonderful supporter of events 
within our Community and we wish him a speedy 
recovery. As you all would know he has retained his seat 
of Fisher as Independent Member of the South Australian 
Parliament. 

 
    
 

     

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
Coromandel East – Mrs. Vicki Hayman Ph 8370-7883. 
Coromandel East – Baldev Singh Dhaliwal  
Ph 8370-5048 or Mob 0411 113 331 
Aberfoyle Park – The office of Bob Such 9am-5pm 
Monday-Friday Ph 8270-5122 
Blackwood – Darren of Kruse Legal – Ph 8278 1779  
JP work at no charge, please call first. 
 

Please call first to book an appointment 
 

 
 
 

You would be aware that for some time now we have 
been raising the issue of replacing the roof on the Cherry 
Gardens Memorial Hall. 
We have set a time limit; we must replace the roof in the 
latter part of this calendar year. The current roof will only 
see one more winter, and then there is a danger that 
water will start to leak through onto the timbers. This will 
cause a much more significant problem. 
The Hall is managed by a small group of volunteers on 
behalf of the Cherry Gardens Community. The Hall is 
owned by the community, it is NOT a council owned hall, 
so apart from a small annual maintenance grant from 
Council, the cost of major work such as this must be met 
from the Hall‟s financial resources. Replacing the stone 
wall last year cost over $19,000 and depleted the Hall‟s 
reserves, which had been accumulated over a number of 
years for the roof replacement. 
Those of you who attend the Anzac Day ceremony and 
breakfast, the Uniting Church Christmas Carols and even 
the recent public meeting will hopefully appreciate the 
importance of having a local hall where the community 
can come together for such activities. 
The Hall now needs your help. In the next issue of the 
Cherry Chatter you will find a slip seeking individuals, 
families or organisations to purchase a sheet of iron for 
the roof, at a cost of $100 each. Those who are able to 
contribute in this way will be recognised on a plaque to be 
permanently placed in the Hall. On behalf of the 
Committee I earnestly seek your support for this project, 
and hope that you take this opportunity to support your 
Hall and ensure it remains a part of our community for 
many years to come. Thank You.  
Bill Semple - Hall President 0433 656 803 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

THE AGE OF EXCESS 
 

In the wealthier nations of the world more people are 
suffering each year from the downside of affluence. 
Obesity, diabetes and heart disease are on the increase 
along with rates of drug addiction, alcohol abuse and 
gambling. The people afflicted are those least able to 
resist temptation. In rich countries like Australia we not 
only have high incomes but much greater access to easy 
credit giving most folk the means to over-indulge. 
 

Dieting was once the path to weight loss, but increasingly 
people are turning to bariatric surgery. In the USA more 
than 220,000 of these operations are performed annually. 
Losing excess flab has become entertainment with The 
Biggest Loser apparently drawing audiences each week 
on TV. 
 

In 1970 casinos existed in only four US states. Today 
only Utah and Hawaii have no casinos or lotteries. 
Problem gambling is of sufficient importance in Australia 
to get a Senate member elected to Parliament, which also 
legislated to try to curb binge drinking and cigarette 
smoking. And the high rate of marriage breakdown has 
led to bigger houses with fewer occupants. 
 

Over indulgence is not a new problem. How to deal with it 
was debated by Aristotle, Socrates and Plato in ancient 
Greece. Their agreed solution was SELF-CONTROL. 
Scientific studies today have shown that children who 
exercise more self-control do better academically and in 
handling the social pressure to consume more and over-
indulge. Self control also offers huge benefits to society. 
People are more effective at work, take fewer sickies, 
consume fewer medical resources, require less welfare 
payments and rehabilitation and commit less crime. 
 

There is huge pressure on parents to give their children 
what all the other children have, but in doing so they are 
preparing them to become bigger consumers themselves. 
What children need to be taught is how to say NO and to 
defer gratification rather than taking each momentary 
delight or quick fix. Teaching young folk self-control is not 
popular, but it is continually shown to be one thing that 
children will thank their parents for when they are adults 
and have children of their own. 
 

Self control is not the same as self denial. It is a matter of 
degree. Moderation in all things involves self control.  

PLEASE TAKE NOTE:- 
 

 The opinions and articles printed in the Cherry Chatter 
are not necessarily shared by all members of the Cherry 
Chatter Committee. 

 

 NOTE – The Cherry Chatter Committee will not approve 
any controversial article for publishing unless the name 
and address of the author is supplied. 

 

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE 
 

THE PEACE 

 

CHERRY GARDENS MEMORIAL HALL  
….FOR HIRE…. 

 

Available for hire for all functions, meetings &  
social occasions 

 

Very reasonable rates 
 

For bookings and information phone 8270-2232 
 

HALL NEWS 

 

CHERRY 
CHURCH 

NEWS  
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Cherry Church cont…. Total abstinence is however the 
best advice for those substances that are addictive. 
 

2 Timothy 1:7 says “For God did not give us a spirit of 
timidity, but a spirit of power and love and self-control.” 
 
 

Want to find out more about our church? 
Visit our website 

www.cherrygardens.unitingchurchsa.org.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Coromandel Valley and 
Districts National Trust 

 

Here is a brief outline of some of the 
excellent autumn activities open to 
the readers of Cherry Chatter, 
locals and residents of surrounding 
districts. 
 

MAY HISTORY MONTH 
 

May is History Month and will be widely celebrated 
around the State. 
Sunday May 4

th
: Community Open Day; 

10am to 4pm, at 360 Main Rd , Coromandel Valley. 
Find out what is happening around Winns Road and also 
help the CFS celebrate its 75th anniversary. 
This great start to History Month will involve; 
Coromandel Valley and Districts National Trust, with 
guided tours of the Winns Rd Precinct, story telling, 
displays, and plans for future developments here. 
Wednesday May 7

th
: Guided Bus Tour; Buildings and 

sites of Significance.10am – 4pm. 
Stories of Settlement: A guided tour reveals fascinating 
stories of people and places. 
The story of Coromandel Valley starts from 1837 and on 
this interactive tour. There are short walk options during 
the tour. For more detail contact above. Bookings 
essential, Cost $28 pp, Lunch included. 
Sunday May 18

th
: 2 - 4pm,  

Two Display Opportunities  
Winns Bakehouse Museum, Winns Rd near Sturt River. 
Explore the fascinating history of this Bakehouse (1878 – 
1940), and the surrounding precinct. Entry by donation. 
Gamble Cottage and Garden; Dorham Rd, Blackwood 
(off main Coromandel Valley Rd.) 
A glimpse into early living and the pleasure of cottage 
garden surrounds. 
Afternoon tea available $3.50. Entry by donation. 
Guided Walks; 
"Pleasure Walking" a great outdoor experience for the 
senses while you encounter history”. 
Cost $15 pp, Afternoon tea included 
Tuesday May 20

th
: 

Guided Walk, (Northern), start 1 pm Frank Smith Park, 3 
hour duration. 
Wednesday May 21

st
: 

Guided Walk, (Southern), start 1 pm Weymouth Oval. 3 
hour duration 
Guided Bus Tours; 

These tours offer a great day out, a steady pace but full of 
fascinating history 
Sunday May 25

th
: 10 am – 4pm.  

Guided Discovery Bus Tour. 
Unlocks the stories of a community's development. 
Booking essential, Cost $28pp, Lunch included. 
Friday May 30

th
: (evening) 7–10pm.  

Making History Live. 
On display will be recently printed stories, digital library, 
and re-mastered photos, all giving life to our 
history. The display and talking with people there will be 
an important part of the evening, and speakers will 
present brief stories between 8 and 9 pm. The future of 
our story making and their display will be announced. 
 

For more details for these and other coming activities;  
Trevor Conlon, Phone: 08 82705686 
Email: ntcoro2@bigpond.com 
 

Remember to check out what‟s on at the Coromandel 
Community Centre by visiting their website: 

www.communitywebs.org/CoromandelCommunityCentre/ 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Andy Kirss  Vicki Kirss 

Julie Powell  Rebekah Pillar 

Margaret Macks  Gill Marshman        

Jenny Vickerman  Graeme Vickerman 

Maxine Watson  Emily Weir 
           

 

 

 
The welcome cooler weather and steadily 
increasing rain brings to a close the Fire 

Danger Period of 2013-2014. 
I don‟t know about you, but I‟m glad of the drop-off in 
intensity that comes with end of summer in the Adelaide 
Hills. Sure, it isn‟t completely over just yet, because we 
still need some more steady rain to really be sure. 
There‟s been a lot going on over this last six months; 
we‟ve had a number of big fires across various parts of 
the state that the Cherry Gardens CFS Brigade has 
responded to, or had crew members that we sent. 
Again we have been lucky that we have not had any 
major incidents in our own backyard. Sure, we did have a 
fire in the Belair National Park, but we haven‟t had a 
major fire in our area for a long while now (touch wood). 
Let‟s hope it stays that way. Alongside our fire-fighting 
activities we have also continued to work hard with our 
fundraising activities, with the ambitious goal of raising 
enough funds to purchase and fit-out a CFS Tanker. With 
all of your help we are well and truly on the way to making 
that a reality and you will no doubt be hearing more from 
us as we progress this vital project. We really are 
extremely grateful for all your generous support and hope 
that you will continue to support our efforts, as we strive 
to  ensure  that  we have   the   best  equipment  that   we  
believe we need to provide the essential emergency 
services to our communities. 

CHERRY GARDENS CFS 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
for MAY 

Cherry Church Contacts 
 

Pastor – Roger Waldron Ph 8270-5812 
Chairman Congregational Council Alan Dube 
Ph 8270-3264 
Pastoral Contact Joan Button 8370-4947 
 

http://www.cherrygardens.unitingchurchsa.org.au/
mailto:ntcoro2@bigpond.com
http://www.communitywebs.org/CoromandelCommunityCentre/
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Cherry Gardens CFS cont….  
The change of season now means that the focus of the 
Brigade shifts, from bushfire fighting to the types of 
incidents that we are more likely to attend in the cooler 
and wetter months, namely motor vehicle accidents 
(MVA‟s) and structure (house) fires. MVA‟s now account 
for approximately 50% of the Cherry Gardens CFS call-
outs. Please take care on our roads and also ensure that 
your car is properly serviced and maintained in the lead 
up to the wet, cold and dark days of winter; check your 
tyre wear and pressures, check your brakes and 
suspension and ensure that your engine isn‟t leaking oil 
and other fluids and check all your vehicles lights and 
indicators. Regular timely vehicle maintenance is not only 
more cost effective it is also simple safety insurance. 
 

CFS Website Link www.cfs.org.au 
 

For bushfire information and warnings you can tune into 
ABC local radio AM891.  

To report suspicious behaviour call Crime Stoppers on 
1800 333 000. For all other emergencies dial 000 and ask 

for “Adelaide, Fire” “South Australia” 
 

 
 
 
 
The Cherry Chatter committee would 
like to welcome the Williams family 

recently moved into their new home on Mahar Road. 
 

Do you have new neighbours? If so call a committee 
member who will arrange the delivery of a Welcome 
Pack to them. 

 

All new residents receive a gift, courtesy of the Cherry 
Chatter Committee. Welcome Pack information is also 
available on our website at www.cherrychatter.org.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Greetings Fellow Equines and 
Horse Owners! 
 

By now chores which needed to 
be done in preparation for the winter months should be 
underway. Summer rugs cleaned, repaired and stored (in 
vermin proof containers), winter rugs if not already done, 
also repaired and ready for use. Make sure any „back up‟ 
rugs are also in useable condition. Check leather gear for 
signs of drying out and treat accordingly.  Paddock-wise 
weeds will have begun to surface, so that needs to be 
addressed. Spraying, pulling and rotating of stock all help. 
Harrowing can help in the short term, but it can also bring 
seeds to the surface and provide them with a good 
growing medium! In between the chores it just has to be 
the best time of year for riding, so make the most of it. 
Remember every time we ride we are in some way or 
another training ( or detraining our horse as the case may 
be). In the interests of the horse we need to always aware 
of those little deviations in behaviour. They are often the 
tip of the iceberg and a precursor of worse behaviour to 
come. One of the worst mistakes we as humans make is 
to put our own emotions into the horse 

(anthropomorphise). For example „he doesn‟t like to go 
into the float‟. Actually this means that he is giving the 
wrong response – for which he often rewards himself by 
running away. If it is broken down simply it is just that the 
horse is not obeying a simple „go‟ signal. Tom Roberts 
was a great advocate of this theory. Things to look for in 
this simple „go‟ signal, especially when approaching the 
float are that the horse remains perfectly straight (check 
the neck), does he look away? The forward pressure on 
the lead rope should be very light with the horse virtually 
in self carriage and his rhythm should be even. If there is 
trouble brewing you will feel it in the pressure of the rope 
before even getting on the tailgate. Mostly what you will 
see (and feel) is that he will slow, which puts pressure on 
your rope, he will look away (same thing) and he will be 
crooked. Or he may look away and speed up in a different 
direction! All of which also affects his rhythm. Time spent 
in hand reinforcing this „go‟ signal so that it is straight, 
light and immediate will be very beneficial. Make sure 
when doing this that you yourself as the handler have 
appropriate gear on, such as helmet, gloves and good 
solid, non slip shoes. It can also help to choose a non 
windy day for practice and no time limit. It has also been 
shown that having got the horse nicely trained to load on 
one float, it does not necessarily mean he will go on to 
the next one. If possible it is useful to train into about five 
different floats before he really is automatic. Even when 
he is going in nicely at home, practice will continue 
loading him away from home as well. In fact as I said 
earlier, each time we are loading, riding or whatever, we 
are still training. There can always be that situation where 
things can come unstuck, but the better your training is, 
the less effect a traumatic occurrence will have on your 
steed. Happy training and riding everyone and take care 
of your horse. 
 

Hamish 
 

DO YOU HAVE ANY SUGGESTIONS FOR ARTICLES 
THAT HAMISH COULD DISCUSS OR GIVE 

INFORMATION ON??? 
Email Cherry Chatter at cherrychatter@yahoo.com 

 

To see all of Hamish‟ past articles, please go to our 
website www.cherrychatter.org.au and click on the 

“Newsletter” link. 
 

BLACKWOOD GOLF CLUB 
 

The Blackwood Golf Club has reintroduced Sunday night 
casual dining at the club at Cherry‟s Bar and Bistro. 
 

All are welcome for an enjoyable, reasonably priced meal; 
families are catered for with specially priced children‟s 
meals. Sundays 6 to 8pm, please ring the club for 
bookings: 8388 2313 
 

Junior Clinics 
The club runs a junior clinic for youngsters once a month 
on Sunday mornings, providing a one hour clinic by our 
club professional, and then a chance to play on the 
course and enjoy what they have learned. 
The cost is $5 a session for non-members. 
Please contact the club if your child is interested in 
starting a lifetime of enjoying the game of golf.  
 

Biggest morning Tea – Friday, 23rd May, See 
enclosed flyer for details. 

 

OVER THE STABLE 
DOOR with Hamish 

 

WELCOME  

http://www.cfs.org.au/
http://www.cherrychatter.org.au/
mailto:cherrychatter@yahoo.com
http://www.cherrychatter.org.au/
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Cherry Gardens Garden Club meets 
every second Monday of the month 

(unless a public holiday, in which case it meets the 
following Monday), at the Church on Hicks Hill Road at 
7.30 p.m. Members advise of their doings in their 
gardens, and ask/answer gardening queries. This is 
followed by an auction of members‟ pot-plants, bulbs, fruit 
etc to raise money for the club. 
 

MARCH REPORT 
At our March 17th meeting we welcomed Max Ricks who 
was a founding member of the Garden Club, and who, 
with his grand-dad before him, has been taking the 
rainfall measurements for the past 37 years. Max is now 
retiring from the Garden Club and he was presented with 
a lovely plaque made by Ray, from a very old olive tree 
from the church grounds – the same tree that Max 
remembers from when he was a boy. Max was raised as 
a church-goer in this church where he used to teach in 
the adjoining room, and he gave a bit of a background to 
some older-day-happenings around the area.  
 

 
 

Ray Wise (left) at the plaque presentation with Max Ricks 
 

The speaker at our March meeting was Tina Verey from 
the Adelaide Botanic Gardens „Diggers Garden‟. She 
showed slides of her interesting garden and some of the 
Diggers Club estate-type gardens and told how that Club 
started and evolved, with it now having a shop in the 
Botanic Gardens. It runs workshops monthly 
(www.diggers.com.au/events-education/workshops/adelaide ). 
Tina is going to lead a Botanica World Discoveries 3-
week tour travelling through Italy, Croatia, Slovenia and 
Montenegro. Other international garden tours have been 
announced (www.botanica.travel/Your-Experience/Brochures).  

 
2014 GARDEN CLUB PROGRAMME 

 

MON 12 MAY: A speaker from the Bromeliad Society 
(To Be Confirmed) Bromeliads for sale. 
TUE 16 JUN: Winter Warmers A meeting with a 
difference – we start at 6.30 with soup and crusty bread 
followed by delicious dessert then to watch Magic 
Harvest, a DVD by Tori Moreton. 
MON 11 JUL: A.G.M. all positions become vacant. Your 
opportunity to take on a position. Annual subs ( $12 ) are 
due tonight. Followed by another exciting gardening quiz. 
MON 8 AUG: ‘Freebies Night’ another meeting with a 
difference – bring something for the auction table but it 
will be given away by lucky draw. Free admission. 
Speakers on tips and tricks for your garden. 

MON 13 SEP: A speaker from the Begonia Society 
T.B.C. 
 

Phone Ray on 8383-6011 or Lyn on 0400 290 521. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  
 

Now you can easily donate using Paypal on our website 
sponsorship page! Look for us on Facebook! Or 
Bank SA BSB 105078 Account 056591840. 

 
Website www.mintonfarm.org 

Email mintonfarm@adam.com.au 
 

455 Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry Gardens, SA, 5157 
Phone 8270-1169 Mob 0422 938 439 Fax 8270-6546 

 

 

 
 

TENNIS CLUB 
 

Tennis Season 2013/2014 
 

Our 2013/2014 Saturday tennis season has drawn to a 
close. We had two senior and three junior teams that 
made the finals with two of them going on to contest 
Grand Finals. 
Our Div 1 and Div 3 Senior Doubles teams were 
eliminated in the semi-final and preliminary-final 
respectively.   
Our Div 4 Girls team (Laura Hayden, Sophie Fraser, 
Irulan Murphy, Caitlin Mitchell & Kira Stevens) 
were unlucky in a very close match with Echunga in the 
Preliminary Final being even on sets but losing by just 
two games.  
Our Div 2 Boys team (Callum Williams, Thomas 
Watton, Jacob Murphy & Sean O'Brien) played in the 
Grand Final but were unable to cause an upset against a 
very strong Littlehampton side that went through the 
season undefeated. 

Our Div 5 Boys 
team (Finn 
McIntyre, Max 
Coleman, 
Thomas 
Sparrow, Josh 
Russell & 
James 
Hayden) played 
in the Grand 

Final and had a very convincing win against Stirling with 
the final score being 5 sets to 1. 
We'd like to congratulate all those players and also the 
parents of the juniors for their help and support 
throughout the season 

 
Ironbank Cherry Gardens Tennis Club 

Annual General Meeting 
Monday the 2nd of June 2014 

8pm at the Recreation Ground Clubrooms 
 
Graham Bate – President 

CHERRY GARDENS 
GARDEN CLUB 

 

CHERRY GARDENS IRONBANK 
RECREATION GROUND NEWS 

http://www.diggers.com.au/events-education/workshops/adelaide
http://www.botanica.travel/Your-Experience/Brochures
http://www.mintonfarm.org/
mailto:mintonfarm@adam.com.au
http://www.sportscourts.com.au/cherry-gardens/tennis/ironbank-cherry-gardens-tennis-club/o3506
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Recreation Ground News cont….. 
 

FOOTBALL CLUB 
 

What a great start to the 2014 season for the Thunderers. 
We met Hahndorf at home in round one, with our A grade 
having a convincing 10 goal win, under our new coach 
Andrew Jarman. Although our B‟s and senior colts went 
down, both teams were very competitive and our junior 
colts and under 13‟s sides each put in a huge effort 
against two very strong teams. The atmosphere at the 
ground was fabulous and the large crowd obviously 
enjoyed the game and new improvements to the 
clubrooms and grounds. These included extra outside 
seating (sourced from the Adelaide Oval re-development) 
and the outside bar/BBQ shed.   
 
Round two saw the boys travel to Echunga to play the 
newly promoted club and 2013 A-grade Country Division 
Premiers. Very exciting to win all grades, a wonderful 
achievement for the club, with the A grade holding on by 
13 points.  
 
We have Easter off and play Blackwood at Blackwood on 
the 26

th
 April before returning home to Ironbank on May 

3
rd

 to play Mt Barker. Again we expect a large crowd and 
hope to see you there. The modified competition (U9's 
and 11's) will commence soon as will the C grade comp, 
with a few Friday night home games. 
 
Each Thursday night and after home games, delicious 
meals are served in the clubrooms from 6pm, open to the 
public. An event not to miss is The Thunder Ball, being 
held on May 24

th
 in the clubrooms. This is always a great 

night, an excuse to get dressed up and have a dance! 
Details will soon be posted on our website 
www.ironbankfootball.com 

 
NETBALL CLUB 

 

Ironbank Cherry Gardens Netball Club held its first 
carnival at the courts last Saturday. Rival clubs Hahndorf, 
Lobethal Lutheran and Clarendon all brought out their top 
3 teams. It turned out to be a really enjoyable day – all 
clubs cant wait to do it again next year. 
 
Our new spectator shelter area will go up this weekend 
thanks to Rob Edwards, Brian Morgan, Scott Treloar, 
Greg Garrihy to name a few who will be working on it. 
The season kicks off on Saturday 26

th
 April with our A 

Grade playing home against Uraidla. 
 
There will also be a few other teams starting, but the 
majority will start the week after. 
 
Our club has put in 20 teams this season. 
 
At this time, we still have room for new players in our 9 
and unders, and a few spots in our 13 and unders. 

 
CHERRY GARDENS TABLE TENNIS CLUB 

 

Teams play on Thursday nights. 
For more information regarding table tennis contact:- 

Gwenda Frith - 82701116 or Edie Brooks - 0407798418 
 

 

Meadows Vet News 
 
With the nights becoming colder joint 

stiffness & arthritis is starting to become an issue. We 
have always recommended Pentosan for use in dogs & 
horses with joint issues. Pentosan Gold has been 
available for a little while now but we are getting really 
good reports about the use of this stronger Pentosan. The 
most common side effect being reported is that old 
horses are getting into trouble as they are careering 
around their paddocks like 2 year olds! We are still getting 
very good feed back with the use of Hyasin for joints plus 
there is another new product that has just become 
available! As joint stiffness & arthritis affects so many of 
our pets & horses we are currently organising an 
information session – so stay tuned! 
 

Please be very careful with chocolate and your pets! 
 

Chocolate is toxic to pets 
Even a small amount of chocolate to some cats and dogs 
can be devastating. As well as a high fat content, 
chocolate contains caffeine and theobromine. These two 
stimulates, affect the central nervous system and the 
heart muscle, as well as urination frequency.  
 

How much chocolate is toxic?  
It depends on the type of chocolate and the weight of 
your pet. White chocolate has the least amount of 
stimulants and dark chocolate has the highest, of which 
cooking or baking chocolate will cause the most severe 
symptoms 
 

How long will it take before my pet shows signs of 
chocolate poisoning?  
Between 30 minutes to 3 hours. 
 

What signs do I look out for?  
If your 20kg dog gets his/her paws on a single chocolate-
chip cookie, it probably won't cause him/her serious 
problems. However, if he/she gobbles up enough of your 
favourite chocolate treats he/she may develop symptoms 
such as:-  

 vomiting  

 diarrhoea  

 increased urination  

 restlessness  

 hyperactivity  

 muscle twitching  

 in severe cases or where left untreated seizures. 
 

What should I do if I suspect poisoning?  
The sooner you seek help the better off your pet will be. 
Seek veterinarian attention immediately 
 

Meadows Veterinary Centre - Phone 8388-3455  
This is a 24 hour service. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

To view our advertisements online, please go to: 
www.cherrychatter.org.au/advertisments.htm 

 
 

THANK YOU TO OUR  
MONTHLY ADVERTISERS  

Without you our newsletter would not exist. 

 

http://www.ironbankfootball.com.au/
http://www.ironbankfootball.com/
http://www.ironbank.netball.asn.au/
http://www.cherrychatter.org.au/advertisments.htm
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HORSE STABLES & SHEDS 

 Extensions & Alterations. 

  Steelwork. 

  Repairs to: Roofs, Gutters, Stockyards. 

  Site - Welding. 

  Concrete Tank Roofs. 

  Carports & Verandahs. 
 

Lance Hart 
 

Phone (08) 8388-3516 /FAX (08) 8388-3716 

Mobile: 0411 551 750 
LIC NO BLD: 165324 

 

 



 

 

 

 
" ESTABLISHED 1953 " 

 
QUALITY JEWELLERY MANUFACTURERS 

  
Our Workshop is on Site. 

Jewellery can be Handmade to your Specifications 
By one of our 4 Qualified Craftsmen.  

 
JEWELLERY REPAIRS and REMODELLING 

ESTATE & ANTIQUE JEWELLERY BOUGHT & SOLD 
INSURANCE VALUATIONS and QUOTATIONS 

WATCH REPAIRS - Swiss and Japanese 
 

We have been Servicing Country Clients for 3 Generations. 
Come and see us at: 103 JETTY ROAD, GLENELG, SA. 

(We are open 6 days a week) 
 

Contact us: by Email: wishartjewellers@bigpond.com 
Phone: (08) 8295 1345 Fax: (08) 8376 0160 

www.wishartjewellers.com.au 
 

 

David J O'Ryan 
 

Painting & Decorating 
 

 
 

Interior / Exterior Painting 
  

Paper Hanging & 
Stripping 

 

Free quotes anytime 
 

No job too big or small 
 

Phone 8278-4364 
Mobile 0415 347 329 

 

davidoryan@msn.com 
 

Lic No BLD201369 

 

 

CHRIS'S GARDENING 
SERVICE 

 
*  LANDSCAPING       * PRUNING   
* TREE LOPPING       * WEEDING   
* GUTTER CLEANING     * LAWN 

MOWING  * WHIPPER SNIPPING. * 

ESTABLISHING VEGETABLE GARDENS 

AND FRUIT TREES.     * INSTALLING 

RAINWATER TANKS AND STORM 

WATER PIPES AND   
* FENCING RURAL AREAS 

 

Phone: 0415 842 374 
 

 
 

Commercial - Domestic - Events - Hospitality – Rural 

Plumbing  -  Gas Fitting  -  Roofing & Guttering 
 

Commercial Fit Out * Complete Bathroom Renovations * Drain Cleaning (electric & jetting) 

* Hot Water * Programmed Maintenance * Pumps 

Rain & Mains Water Replacement & Repairs * Septic & Sewer Replacement 

 

Call Brett  M: 0438 314 122  (24hrs/7days)  or 8270 8766 (B/H) 

Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry Gardens.       BLD 211915 / PGE 7292 
 

http://au.mc503.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=davidoryan@msn.com
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CONVEYANCER 
 

PROPERTY SETTLEMENTS 

LAND DIVISIONS 

PRIVATE CONTRACTS 

FAMILY TRANSFERS 

COMMUNITY APPLICATIONS 

 
If you sell or transfer your property to another 

owner  
 

Contact   
 

JUNE HOSKIN 
 

CONVEYANCER  
 

Phone (08) 8221-5225 
Mobile 0417 871 607 

 

Use local business 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

"Your Ultimate Toolbox!" 
.Trailers  .Party Hire  .Heavy Duty Lawnmowers .Garden Equipment  .Mulchers  .Lawn 
Maintenance Equipment  .Portable Toilets  .Plate 

Vibrators  .Rollers  .Concrete Mixers  .Rotary 
Hoes  .Hole Diggers  .Horse Floats  .Dingo Mini .Diggers and much more…… 

 


 

76 Main Rd, Blackwood. Ph: 8370-2488 
 

 





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GRAIN & FODDER 

Stock Feeds – Pet Food  

POL Chooks – Grains & Seeds 

Pea Straw – Lucerne Hay 

Cereal Hay 

Animal Health Products – 

Rural Merchandise 

Garden Products –  Fertilisers 
 

432 Main Rd, Coromandel 
Valley 

 
 
 

 

 
 

Ph.   08 8270 2173 

 Fax. 08 8270 6061 

 

 

www.neds.net.au 
 

GIFT • HOME • DÉCOR 
 

Proudly owned and operated by two 
Cherry Gardens families 

 

 

Open 6 days 
Closed 

Mondays 
 

 
 

Council Enquiries 8384-0666 
 

THALASSA WARD 
 

Your Local Councillors 

Cr Martin Bray 8383 6207 

Cr Robert De Jong 0404 135 357 

Cr Darryl Parslow 0408 847 293 

Cr Phil Sutherland 0402 440 339 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.neds.net.au/
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STEVE BOWDEN 
 

Outdoor Home Improvements 
 

Builders Lic No. RL23784 
 

* Pergolas 
* Carports 
* Timber Decks 
* Verandahs 

 
RMB 785 Ackland Hill Road, 
CHERRY GARDENS SA 5157 

 
Phone 8388-2018 or 0412 392 171 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STEVENS & ANDREW 
Certified Practising Accountants 
Registered Company Auditors 

 

Does your club, association, trust 
account or super fund need 

auditing?  
 

Ironbank local Craig Stevens can 
assist. With more than 20 years 

experience in the accounting 
profession, we can help meet your 

audit compliance obligations. 
 

Contact - Craig Stevens 
Phone: 8392 8706 

craigs@afscompliance.com.au 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Phone Therese on… 
8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Phone Therese on… 
 8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 

 

 
  Parties 

 Promotions 

  Any special 
occasion 

  For all ages 
  

 

 

Esperance Counselling  
Ilona Potter 0407 398 231 

www.esperancecounselling.com 

 

Blackwood Village Chiropractic & Natural Health 

1/1 Chapman St, Blackwood. 

 
Caring & supportive personal counselling for adults & children facing 
challenges to their psychological & emotional wellbeing. Assisting with 
issues surrounding; anxiety & depression, eating disorders, relationship 
breakdown, grief & loss, addiction, trauma, abuse, PTSD & dissociation. 

http://www.esperance.com/
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                         Your Local 

          Massage  

         Therapist 

 

LAWRENCE MUZZATTI 
 

(MEMBER ATMS, BAA, BTAA) 
 

For Therapeutic Massage,  Remedial Massage, 
Shiatsu,   Bowen Technique 

 
Rebates for most Health Funds 

Gift Vouchers available 
 

Telephone 8270 -1206  Mobile 0408 011 206 
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A family operated business that 
takes pride and care in being 
committed to giving 
professional service at a most 
competitive price.  
 

• Our professional trained team 
can assist you with a trouble free 
relocation. 
 

• Household removals  
 

• Local, country and interstate  
 

• Office and commercial 
relocations  
 

• Secure storage facilities  
 

• Free quotes  
 

• Insurance 

 

Antiques are our speciality 
 

Absolute care is taken with your 
possessions - safe, reliable and 

secure. 

 

Phone: (08) 8326-5333 
Fax:(08) 8326-3962 

Email: delco@bigpond.net.au  

 

RJS HOME & GARDEN 
 

General maintenance  

& handyman jobs 

Woody weed control 

Proficient in most trades 
 

Skills include: paving, tiling, 

painting, storm water and roofing 

repairs etc. 

No job too small. 
 

James Russell 
Phone (08) 8388-2560 
Mobile: 0430 208 860 

 
 

 

 
 

                                                   TANDEM TIPPER HIRE                SKID STEER LOADER 
 

       TRACKLOADER           GENERAL EARTHMOVING AND EXCAVATION              EXCAVATOR 
 

STILL AVAILABLE FOR WORK IN THE CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

* House sites     * Horse Arenas    * Driveways    * Tennis Courts 

* Tank and Shed Sites    * Fire Tracks   * Surplus Filling Removed 
 

                                 Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 or 0413 280 513                         Lic. No. SR41157 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

        ISOBEL REDMOND MP 
                 Member for Heysen 

 

 

        If you have any local or State issues 
                please contact my office 
 

 

10/14 Druids Ave Stirling 5152 
     Telephone:     8339 5077 
     Facsimile:       8339 6817 

 

            Email: heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au 
 




 

CONTRACT GROWERS 

BULK ORDERS 

WOODLOTS & SHELTER BELTS 

REVEGETATION ADVICE 

PLANT SELECTION 

 

RMB 840 STAR & ARROW RD 

Coromandel East 

Phone: 8388-2777 

Fax: 8388-2711 
 

 




 

For all your 
Tyre & Battery needs 

 

Contact  Peter Frith 
Phone (08) 8388-2263 
Mobile 0429 690 726 

 

frithautomotive@bigpond.com 
 

443 Frith Road 
Corner of Mahar and Frith Roads, 

CHERRY GARDENS SA 51575157 
 

 

mailto:delco@bigpond.net.au
mailto:heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au
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TIM SMILES 
 

TREE CLIMBING 
 

 Drop trees or trim 

 Professional climber 

 Fully insured 

 Local to Hills 

 Friendly & reliable 
 

Call Tim on 
0423361704  or  73294426 

 

ABN:67358757113 

 

Home: 8270-8766
 

 

 

  
ADELAIDE  

ADVANCED TREES 
 

Advanced evergreen, deciduous 
and exotic plants and trees 

available. 
 
 

Located at RMB 580 Cherry 
Gardens Rd, Cherry Gardens 5157 

 

Phone: 8270 7700 Fax 8270-7711 
 

Email: aatrees@natives.net.au  
  

 

 
 
 
 
 

BACKHOE HIRE 
 
 

 

 Earthmoving 
 Excavating  
 Driveways 
 Trenching 
 Shed & Tank Sites 
 Footings 
 Soakage Trenches 
 Stumps Removed 

 

JEFF BURTON 
 

Vicks Road,  
Cherry Gardens 

 

PHONE: 8388-2268 
 

Mobile:  
0410 533 268 

 

 

 

BRADBROOK 
CONSTRUCTIONS 

 
YOUR LOCAL BUILDER 
LICENCE NO. GL121159 

[ M.B.A. Member ] 

 
General Building, Pergolas & 

Verandahs, Heritage Restorations 
Alterations & Additions. 

 

COMPETITIVE RATES 
 

Phone Brian on 0419 828 209 
 

563 Ackland Hill Rd, Coro East 
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          Dr Greg Rodda BVMS, BSc 
          Dr Roxanne Harvey BVetMed MRCVS 
          Dr James Roberts BVSc (Hons), BSc (Hons) 

 

  “Providing professional, friendly care to  all creatures great and small” 
 

  Incorporating our “Woofs and Whiskers” pet grooming and “Meadows Mews” cat boarding. 
 

           Special interest in Equine Dentistry and Reproduction including Frozen & Chilled Artificial Insemination 
 

 

Please visit our web site www.meadowsvet.com.au or  
find us on Facebook www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre  

Email: admin@meadowsvet.com.au  
 

2 Battunga Rd Meadows SA 5201     PHONE 8388-3455 
 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE AVAILABLE 
 

 

 Emilis Prelgauskas 

architect  

108 Cherry Gardens Road 

0415 631 713  

your property reviewed for  
energy and water saving 

 
 

BEEF FOR ONLY 
$7.00/KG 

 

¼, ½ or even a whole animal 
Delivered free of charge 

Labelled and packed 2-4 serves 
Grass fed cattle –  

Hormone Free 
 

Beef on the Hoof 
0457 307 848 

beefonthehoof@bigpond.com  
 

http://www.meadowsvet.com.au/
http://www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre
mailto:admin@meadowsvet.com.au
mailto:beefonthehoof@bigpond.com
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 CHERRY GARDENS 
PLUMBING 

 

Your Local Plumber 

 
 

* All Plumbing Work 
* Blocked Drains 
* Hot Water 
* Gas Fitting 
* Burst Pipes 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Lic. 1284 
 

 

Phone Stephen Wood 
On 8388-2028 or 

Mobile 0419 807 611 
 

 
 

 
 

PARTY SHOP 24/7 (PREVIOUSLY THE PARTY SUPERSTORE BRIGHTON) 
 

▪   Helium Balloons     ▪   Themed Party Supplies 

▪   Licensed Party Supplies   ▪   Costume Accessories 

▪   Corporate Events 

▪   Coloured Disposable Tableware  
 

We offer a Delivery Service 
 

STORE LOCATION 
449 Brighton Road, Brighton SA 5048       Phone: 8296-4999 

 

OPEN 7 DAYS or shop online at www.partyshop247.com.au 
Email:  tania@partyshop247.com.au  

 

“if we are not open in store we are open online” 
 

Party with us 24/7 on Facebook and twitter – partyshop247aus 
 

 

  

http://www.partyshop247.com.au/
mailto:tania@partyshop247.com.au
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SPECIALISING IN – 
 

GENERAL EARTHWORKS, FOOTINGS & FOUNDATIONS, CONCRETING OF SHEDS AND 
DRIVEWAYS 

 

 
 

TRACKED SKID STEER,  BOBCAT,  EXCAVATORS &  TANDEM TIPPER 
 

 

 

LOCAL TO CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

                                               PHONE   SCOTT on 8270 – 8270                         BLD232706 
 

 

 

 

Dependable Cabinetry 
 
 

 

Fully Licensed and Insured Cabinet 
Maker 

 

 Kitchens 

 Laundry/Bathrooms 

 Wardrobes 

 Cupboards 
 

New…Refurbishments…Repairs 
 

Free Quotes 
GREG BARTEL 

Ph: 8370 8957 Mob: 0438 240 863 
 

 

112 Upper Sturt Rd, Upper Sturt 5156 
ABN 78152 180 496   

LICENSED BLD 175 769 

 

 

 

 

AQUARIUS 
 

WINDOW CLEANING 
 

 SHOPS 

 OFFICES 

 HOMES 
 
 

LOCAL & RELIABLE 
 

Phone GARY on: 
 

0438 693 104 
or 8270-6038 

 



 

 

HANDY FRIDGE LIST 
 

 

Adelaide Advanced Trees – 8270-7700 or  Fax: 8270-7711 

Architect – Emilis Prelgauskas – 0415 631 713 

Backhoe Hire – Jeff Burton – 8388-2268 or 0410 533 268 

Batteries & Tyre needs – Peter Frith Automotive - 8388-2263 or 0429 690 726 

Beef On The Hoof - 0457 307 848 beefonthehoof@bigpond.com 

Bobcat,  Excavator & Tipper Hire – Moons Earthworks – 8270-8270 or 0421 376 960 

Builder – Bradbrook Constructions - 8388-2000 

Builder – RJ Meese Constructions – Phone Ryan 0418 852 176 

Cabinetry – Greg Bartel – 8370-8957 or 0438 240 863 

Certified Practicing Accountants – Stevens & Andrew - Registered  Company Auditors – 8392-8706 

Cherry Chatter Advertising Rates – Email cherrychatter@yahoo.com for current rates 

Chimney & Flue Cleaning – Hills Clean Sweep – Phone Jason Tait on 0409 868 144 www.sweep.net.au  

Conveyancer – June Hoskin – 8221-5225 or 0417 871 607 

Counselling – Ilona Potter 0407 398 231 Website  www.esperancecounselling.com  Blackwood 

Earthmoving & Excavation – Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 

Earthmoving (Light), Trenching, Post holes etc - Kym - Dig It Kanga Services - 0428 883 596 

Electrician – Ampelec – 0406 006 248 

Electrical Contractors - Carling Electrical - Mobile 0404 652 862 www.carlingelectrical.com  

Equipment Hire – Blackwood Hire - 8370-2488 

Face Painting – Therese – 8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 

Feed, Seed & Fertiliser Supplies  - Sandersons Grain & Fodder Ph  8270-2173 Fax 8270-6061 

Fencing – Rejuvenate Fencing & Agri Services – Geoff Phelps – 0429 876 071 

Furniture Removalists – Delco Removals – 8326-5333 

Gardening, Landscaping, Handyman – Chris’ Gardening Service 0415 842 374 

Hall for Hire – Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall – 8270-2232 

Home Maintenance – RJS Home & Garden - James Russell – 8388-2560 or 0430 208 860 

Jewellers – Wishart Jewellers – Phone:8295-1345 Fax:8376-0160 Email wishartjewellers@bigpond.com    

Kitchen Ideas by Traditional Woodworks Phone: 0418 814 197 or email ferdi@solution4u.com.au  

Lawyer - Kruse Legal – Call Darren on 8278 1779 www.kruselegal.com.au Free initial, no obligation appt 

Local Councillors – See advertisement in newsletter 

Massage Therapist – Lawrence Muzzatti – 8270-1206 or 0408 011 206 

Mayor of Onkaparinga – Lorraine Rosenberg – 0458 141 091 lrosenberg@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au  

Member of Parliament – Bob Such – 8270-5122 E: fisher@parliament.sa.gov.au  W: www.bobsuch.com.au   

Member of Parliament – Isobel Redmond - 8339 5077 Fax: 8339 6817 

Member of Parliament  - Jamie Briggs – 8398-5566 www.jamiebriggs.com.au  

NEDS – Variety Retailers - Visit www.neds.net.au for your nearest store. 

Nursery – Coromandel Native Nursery - 8388-2777 Fax 8388-2711 

Outdoor Home Improvements – Steve Bowden – 8388-2018 or 0412 392 171 

Painter & Decorator -  David J O’Ryan – 8278-4364 or 0415 347 329 davidoryan@msn.com  

Party Shop 24/7 – Phone Brighton 8296-4999 www.partyshop247.com.au E: tania@partyshop247.com.au  

Pet Care – Happy Pets - 8358-6560 or 0405 775 250 

Photography Services – PhD Photography – Paul Heck 0410 470 309 www.phdphotography.com.au  

Pre School – Aberfoyle Park – Hub Drive 8270-2595 or Taylors Rd  8370-6475 www.hubpre.sa.edu.au 

Plumber  - Stephen Wood - 8388-2028 or 0419 807 611 

Plumbing – Free Flow Plumbing – 8270-8766 or 0438 314 122 

Primary School – Scott Creek Primary – To contact the Principal, Sue phone 8388-2251 

Printing – Black Cat Printing & Stationery – P 8370-3344 F 8370-2800 David@bcps.net.au  

Real Estate – Harcourts – 8278-4222 or blackwood@harcourts.com.au  www.blackwood.harcourts.com.au    

Real Estate – Harris Real Estate – 8278-1322 or check out individual Agents mobile numbers 

Solar Energy Systems – BRAEMAC -  Mark – 8275-0100 0413 122 120 www.braemacenergy.com.au  

Stables & Sheds – Lance Hart - 8388-3516 or 0411 551 750 

Tree Service -  Tim Smiles Tree Climbing – Tim – 7329 4426 or 0423 361 704 

Trees For Life – 8406-0500 www.treesforlife.org.au  

TV - Digital Antenna Installations – Call Grant on 0421 187 893 

Veterinary Clinic – Meadows Vet - 8388-3455 or email admin@meadowsvet.com.au  

Window Cleaning – Aquarius – Gary – 0438 693 104 or 8270-6038 

 

mailto:beefonthehoof@bigpond.com
mailto:cherrychatter@yahoo.com
http://www.sweep.net.au/
http://www.esperancecounselling.com/
http://www.carlingelectrical.com/
http://au.mc1301.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=wishartjewellers@bigpond.com
mailto:ferdi@solution4u.com.au
file:///C:/Users/Vicki/Documents/AA%20CHERRY%20CHATTER%20FOLDER/Advertising/www.kruselegal.com.au
mailto:lrosenberg@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au
mailto:fisher@parliament.sa.gov.au
http://www.bobsuch.com.au/
http://www.jamiebriggs.com.au/
http://www.neds.net.au/
mailto:davidoryan@msn.com
http://www.partyshop247.com.au/
mailto:tania@partyshop247.com.au
http://www.phdphotography.com.au/
http://www.hubpre.sa.edu.au/
mailto:David@bcps.net.au
mailto:blackwood@harcourts.com.au
http://www.blackwood.harcourts.com.au/
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